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Rutherford Cemetery Association 
Established 1851 

Rutherford Cemetery Association is a nonprofit cemetery association governed by a board of trustees 

General Information 
email:  RutherfordCemeteryAssociation@hotmail.com   

phone:     651-430-2669     (Ron Johnson)    website:   www.RutherfordCemetery.org 



Office Telephone: (715) 425-5656 

www.melgardmonument.com 

email: melgards@pressenter.com 

korey@melgardmonument.com 

Melgard Monument Company 

P.O. Box 47, River Falls, WI 54022 

Bradshaw Celebration of Life Center 

2800 Curve Crest Boulevard 

Stillwater, MN 55082 

Ph 651.439.5511   

info@bradshawfuneral.com 

www.bradshawfuneral.com 

advertisements 

Simonet Funeral Home 
6429 Osgood Ave, N, Stillwater, MN 55082 
Ph 651.439.7770  
staff@simonetfuneralhome.com 
www.simonetfuneralhome.com 

Holcomb-Henry-Boom-Purcell Funeral Home 

Richard & Sharon Purcell, Family Owned 

536 Snelling Ave N., Saint Paul, MN   55104.  Phone: 651-646-2844 

515 Highway 96 West, Shoreview, MN   55126.   Phone: 651-482-7606 

www.meaningfulfunerals.net 

 

Need Information? 
If you are interested in a cemetery lot or just want 
some information, your source would be the team 
of Ron Johnson & Kathy Henke. Ron is in charge of 
Lot Sales and  has  been  involved with Rutherford 
Cemetery for many  years.   He   is assisted by 
Kathy, our secretary who is  an executive assistant 
  with  a  Minnesota-based 
                          international company. 
 

Is your information current? 
Please let us know if you have a change of address, phone or email.   
 
Please note that any newsletters returned which had no forwarding address will be removed from 
the mailing list.  If you know of members who have had changes, please ask them to contact the 
secretary, or perhaps you could make the contact in order to keep our records accurate.  Updates 
can be sent  by email to RutherfordCemeteryAssociation@hotmail.com or by phone to  the 
secretary, Kathy Henke, 651-247-9176. 

   
Remember to add this email address to your email contacts to ensure delivery. 
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As LΩƳ sure everyone is aware, the 
Association Rules and Regulations state 
that a headstone or marker must be 
placed within twelve months of burial.  
Links will be included on our web site to 
monument suppliers ǿŜΩǾŜ used in the 
past. These companies are familiar with 
the styles found within Rutherford 
Cemetery and can advise you of a variety 
of options. 

Monuments 



Rutherford On Display  
.ƻǳǘǿŜƭƭΩǎ hosted an Informative Day to residents and the 
community in February 2011.  Rutherford Association was 
represented and we displayed our brochure, Newsletter, the 
Cemetery plan and various pieces of information and provided 
handouts and cards to those who stopped by.  Our thanks to 
Judy and David Stone for setting up the display and spending 
the day at Boutwells, and also to Khal Slayhi, Ron Johnson and 
Bob Wilfer  who stopped by to lend a hand throughout the 
day.  Although no sales seem to have come from this display, it 
was good to be seen and make people aware we are here. 

Our new flag pole  
Our flag pole was damaged 
during one of the summer storms 
in 2011 and needed replacing.  
Our sincere thanks to Association 
members who provided the new 
flag pole and light and to the 
volunteers who installed it. 

Our Storage Shed  
Another generous donation 
from an Association member 
was the storage shed which 
now stands on the south 
side of the cemetery.   

A restored marker  
One of our very old markers dating 
back to 1879 was restored during 
summer by one of our members.  
Sadly time takes its toll and there 
are some markers on which we can 
no longer decipher the inscription 
at all. 
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The first few months of 2011 the donations came in a steady stream and they continued right up until 
October.  In all you donated over $6,000 and every penny received has been crucial to the Association.  
We had another year of low lot sales but still we incurred costs for grass cutting, tree trimming, plowing, 
liability insurance premiums, postage, maintenance and improvements, just to name a few.  These 
donations have allowed us to continue the regular upkeep of the cemetery without the need to 
withdraw funds from one of our /5Ωǎ.  
   
With your help our accomplishments throughout the year included a new lighted flag pole, an onsite 
storage shed, a cemetery free of άƭƛǘǘƭŜ furry ŎǊƛǘǘŜǊǎέΣ plus a άbŜǿ CŜƴŎŜέ  Fund has been established.   
 
I, and the entire Board, want to sincerely thank all of you who have so generously made donations.  We 
realize these are still tough financial times and we are honored that you consider the Association a 
worthy cause.  It is because of our dedicated members that the Rutherford Cemetery will continue and 
be successful.  We can't thank you enough. 
 
IŜǊŜΩǎ hoping 2012 will be as successful. 
 
Khal Slayhi  
President 

A message from our President, Khal Slayhi 

2010 was  a  difficult  year  financially  for  the  Association and  so in  our  last Newsletter 
we  asked   our  Members  if  they  could   consider  a   donation  to   the  Rutherford 
Cemetery Association. The  response  to  this  plea  was  overwhelming. So many of our   
members came forward with donations of money, services, equipment and time and 
effort in many areas.   



Veteran markers: 
We have been informed by Veteran Services that 
they no longer hand out the metal memorial flag 
holders without a copy of the discharge papers.  
We have also been advised these markers are 
being stolen from cemeteries and being melted 
down and also the manufacturers of these 
holders may possibly cease to manufacture them 
and so replacement of any stolen markers will be 
impossible. 
As Veteran burials occur, we will request the 
family to provide discharge papers in order for us 
to obtain a flag holder, but if the family doesn't 
provide the documents, it will be their 
responsibility to get one for the grave site if they 
so wish.   
We will need to make a log of the gravesites that 
currently have holders and take these up for safe 
keeping.  The holders will be returned to their 
respective gravesites for Memorial Day Services.  

Rutherford Cemetery 
Annual Memorial Day Program 

 

Monday, May 28, 2012 
Program commences at 6:45am 

We are honored that Rutherford Cemetery is the resting place for veterans dating from the 

Civil War and we want to make sure all veterans are acknowledged.  Please let us know if 

you have any updated information.  Call 651-247-9176 (Kathy Henke) or  

email  RutherfordCemeteryAssociation@hotmail.com 

RutherfordCemeteryAssociation@hotmail.com                                            www.RutherfordCemetery.org  
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The 2012 Annual Clean Up day is set for 
Saturday May 5 with a backup date of  
May 19 depending on weather.   We gather at 
9a.m. There is always something for everyone, 
so please come along and join your fellow 
members in giving the area a good sprucing up.  
We will have several tools and supplies 
available, but buckets, rakes, shovels and 
gloves will no doubt come in handy.  If you 
have questions regarding this day, please 
contact Ron Johnson, 651-430-2669  or  e-mail 
us for further details.        

2012 CLEAN UP DAY 
Saturday May 5 

 
 
 
Our sympathies to the families of these  
Association members who passed away in 2011. 
�‡ Guse, Reinhold "Reiny"  (06/24/2011) 
�‡ Benson, Gerald  (07/01/2011) 
�‡ Collins, Robert (08/13/2011) 
�‡ bŜƭǎƻƴΣ 5ǳŀƴŜ CΦ Ϧ5ƻŎά όлфκмуκнлммύ 
�‡ Carlson, Wayne J. PhD (12/03/2011) 
�‡ Wilfer, Robert Anthony (12/21/2011) 

Members who passed  
away in 2011 


